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Milnathort & Kinross Allotments Association
Board Meeting
                                             ………………………………….
Millbridge Hall

EGM.

  11/03/2024.
Welcome and Introductions

Laura warmly welcomed all members who attended the meeting.  She thanked everyone for their continuing support, which is vital to the continuation of the association as a charitable organisation.  She stressed that it is the hard work of all members that ensures that we can grow vegetables, fruit, and flowers in a friendly, inclusive, and sustainable environment. 
Present
Laura Cameron (Chairperson) chair4mkaa@gmail.com
Chris Callachan (Secretary)  mkaasecretary@gmail.com
Steve James (Treasurer) treasurer4mkaa@gmail.com
Louise Pryde (Minute Secretary) minutesecretary4mkaa@gmail.com
Beryl Paterson (Member)

Allan Paterson (Member)

Karen Robertson (Member)

Maureen Ross

Iain Gorrie

Neil Pryde

Irene Findlay

Hjordis Hill

Mike Hill

Anne Price

Robert Barnfather
Margaret Best

Fiona Erskine

Derek Lawrence

Graeme Malcolm

Tim Power

Jimmy McLaren

Apologies

Lorne Findlay
Agenda
1. Ratification of Changes to the Constitution

· Increase the Number of Board Members from a Maximum of Eight to a Maximum of Twenty.
This change was proposed, to improve the skill mix of the board, help with the distribution of workload, and assist in the succession of office bearers.  The motion was passed with a majority.

· For the Quorum to Remain at Four.
The motion was passed with a majority.

· Proposal and Vote on Members Meetings.
The board meeting is ordinarily scheduled for the first Monday of every month at 7pm. It was proposed that from 7-8pm a members meeting should be scheduled, followed by a board meeting at 8-9pm.  This will give all members the opportunity to be represented at the meetings. The motion was passed with a majority.
2. Ratification of the New Rules
The new rules were taken from the best practice of other allotment associations and shared with members at the same time as the rent renewals were issued in January 2024.  These were passed as there were no objections/comments raised.

3. Confirmation of Board Members.

There were no proposed changes to the current board.  We asked other members at the meeting to consider joining the board for the reasons laid out above.  Some members expressed an interest but needed more time to think about it or needed more information before committing. 

The board remains unchanged as follows.
Laura Cameron.  Chair.

Chris Callachan.  Secretary.
Steve James.  Treasurer.

Louise Pryde.  Minute Secretary.

Beryl Paterson.  Member.

Allan Paterson.  Member.

Karen Robertson.  Member.

4. Plans for 2024.

· Improved Communication Amongst Members
We have already implemented some changes which we hope has improved communication. 

a) Minutes of meetings are now distributed within a week of that meeting.

b) JB has used her time and expertise to create a new website, that is accessible, easy to navigate and contains lots of helpful information.  We extend our sincere thanks to her, for her time and hard work in making this happen.

c) We are re-introducing members meetings ordinarily on the first Monday of every month at 7-8pm. (Venues variable).

· Increase Community Presence.

We are looking at various strategies to improve local awareness of our existence and to investigate ways that we can improve the lives of people within our community.  Projects already underway are as follows.

a)  Better Place to Live Fair.  Saturday 23rd of March, Loch Leven Community Campus.
We have a stand at this event.  We hope to raise awareness of our presence and encourage new members to join the association.  Allan and Beryl have donated a pot of their honey for tasting and put together some sunflower seed growing kits for children.  Laura has devised some nature quizzes and is helping with a seed ‘lucky dip’.  If anyone can help on this day, it would be very much appreciated.

b) Open Garden Event, (Last weekend in June 2024).

Steve plans to apply for us to participate in this event.  One suggestion as part of the preparation for this event would be a best kept plot competition.

c) Signage 
Chris has approached Caulders to see if we could display a sign at the roadside to let people know where we are.  We still await a response.  FE has very kindly re-painted the sign at the entrance to the allotment, which has made us much more visible to passers-by. FE was thanked for her effort.
d) Facebook
TS very kindly offered to put out another advert on Facebook, to make people aware of our presence and to highlight the availability of starter plots.

e) CHAS
Laura has had a meeting with the head gardener of CHAS.  We have offered to help cultivate a shady area of their garden with fruit and vegetables.  It has been suggested that we could donate left over plants from the Farmers Market and assist in the development/maintenance of the plot by using the manpower we have on one of our workdays.

f)  Broke Not Broken 
Members suggested donating produce to this charity and possibly suggesting the charity utilises starter plots to grow produce.

g) Schools
Members suggested encouraging schools to be involved in the community gardens.  The location of the site in relation to crossing busy roads continues to be a challenge.

· Community Garden Overhaul.
It became clear during the meeting that the community garden is an area that lots of members would like to see maintained and developed. The consensus was, that the area used to be a source of great pride to the association but has become neglected.  There was a strong enthusiasm amongst the members to restore the site and develop it further.  A summary of ideas are as follows.
a) Workday Priority
Maintenance of the community garden is a workday priority.  If anyone cannot make workdays and wish to do maintenance out with set days, they are encouraged to weed the community gardens.  Steve plans to make a map of the area, so it is clear which areas need work. It was suggested that members use tools from the tool-shed if possible, or clearly mark their own tools, to prevent members personal equipment being misplaced.

b) Plot Number Signs in Community Areas 

Many of these signs are out of date, and the plot holders who they pertain to, may not have agreed to maintain the beds allotted to them.  Conversely some plot holders feel they are doing a disproportionately large amount of maintenance in the community area.  We have decided to remove all the signs at the next workday on the 6th of April. They can be repositioned if plot holders wish to maintain them.  
c) Preparation of Starter Plots for new Members.
Some members felt starter plots should be cleared and covered before new members take them.  Others felt that new members should clear their own plots, so they get a realistic feel of the work involved before moving onto a full-size plot.  No decision was made about this.

d) Development of an Herb garden
It was suggested we could create an herb garden in the communal area, and members of the public could be offered bunches of herbs.
e) Offer a Plot to Broke Not Broken
This was a suggestion from some members.

· Work Towards a Higher Percentage Cultivation of Plots.
There will be 3 plot inspections per year.  This is to encourage people to maintain their plot to a high standard and to encourage optimal cultivation of their space.  We plan to have a best kept plot competition to help members focus on this task and help to make it fun.

AOCB
· Fence Posts

There is nothing written in the constitution about who is responsible for maintaining fence posts.  Historically, fence posts have been provided by the association for new plots, to repair fencing prior to handing a plot over to new members, to repair the perimeter fence and after extensive storm damage.   We proposed two positions but stressed that the association would never have responsibility for fitting the posts.  The positions are as follows: -
i. Plot holders are responsible for the maintenance/building of their boundary fence and where the boundary is shared by two plot holders, it is a joint responsibility. (This motion was passed by a majority)

ii. The association would be responsible for providing the posts.  It was stressed that this option would deplete our financial reserves and result in an uplift in annual rents going forward.

                            The association is happy to continue source the posts and provide them at cost to

                             Members, as the motion was passed for members to be responsible for the repair
                           and maintenance of their perimeter fence posts.

· Interest on Staged Rent Payments
The association stressed that we had no record of charging interest on staged rent payments and had no plans to do so in the future.

· Water Supply
The board wished to gauge the feeling of the members about the possibility of having a running water supply installed.  It was stressed that any movement on this was dependent on the express permission of Caulders.  Steve discussed the process were it to happen.  Scottish water would do a survey and if the site suitable, install a meter and standpipe.  The association would then have to fund the installation of plumbing to move water around the site.  This would involve initial estimated costs of around £1500 and then an ongoing estimated annual costs of around £400.  This would necessitate a pro-rata increase in rent. 

Some comments about these ideas were as follows: -
· The original ethos of the association was to be as self-sustaining and green as possible, and that running water would not be in the spirit of this ethos.

· We should start by increasing the efficiency of the current harvesting system we have, by fixing leaks.

· We have never been truly self-sustaining in water supply as we rely heavily on the fire brigade to provide water for community areas.

· With only potentially five more years on site, this would not be a good use of allotment funds.

· People over water their plots, using water unnecessarily.  So, education can improve water conservation.

· IBCs are a lower cost option and plot holders should be encouraged to use these and capture water on their plots.

· A plumbed in water supply would save old hips and knees.

After an informative discussion, the members voted against considering the installation of a water supply, opting instead for education around water usage, improved capture, and the efficient use of water on the plots.
· Compost
Members raised the question as to whether the association would be able to source compost for use by the members this year.  

Mushroom compost. 

 Availability from our usual suppliers has been problematic this year. The board will continue to investigate the possibility of sourcing mushroom compost.  

Organic Compost
This can be obtained two bags at a time, free of charge from the refuse site in Kinross.  The same compost can be purchased in bulk from BINNS in Glenfarg.  If any members are interested in this, please contact us by e-mail.  A couple of members commented that the quality of this compost is variable.

Horse Manure

It was highlighted that this is readily available in this area.  It was suggested we could build an area in the allotment for this to be left to mature then used on plots.

· The Orchard
A member asked what happened to the orchard.  It was extensively damaged by deer and there are no plans to re-instate it.  

· The Clubhouse
A member commented that it was always closed and had the potential to become a social hub, where books, magazines and gardening tips could be exchanged, as well as a place for teas and coffees.  We plan to clear out the clubhouse on the next workday.  Chris reminded members that the key to the clubhouse is in the tool-shed, so can be accessed.  He reminded members to lock the clubhouse and replace the key after use.
· The Toilet
A member asked about the availability of the toilet on site.  There have been problems in the past on several fronts, including: -
· Responsibility for cleaning the toilets.

· The soakaway not being compliant with SEPA rules.

· A wasp nest in the cubicle.

· The toilet was not allowed to be used during COVID.

                         The board agreed to investigate the viability of re-instating the toilet. 

Next Members Meeting.

Monday 8th of April at 7-8pm, Milbridge Hall.

Next Board meeting.

Monday 8th of April 8-9pm.  Milbridge hall.
